Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport

Minister

9th Floor, Hearst Block 900 Bay Street Toronto, ON M7A 2E1 Tel: (416) 326-9326 Fax: (416) 326-9338 Ministère du Tourisme, de la Culture et du Sport

Ministre

9° étage, Édifice Hearst 900, rue Bay Toronto, ON M7A 2E1 Tél.: (416) 326-9326 Téléc.: (416) 326-9338

AUG 0 2 2016

Mayor Fred Eisenberger
Office of the Mayor
Hamilton City Hall
2nd Floor – 71 Main Street West
Hamilton, ON, L8P 4Y5

Dear Mayor Eisenberger:

OFF	CE OF	THE	CITY			A
		05 T011		COUND		<i>y</i>
REF	© 10 <u>~</u> 0 TO _ 0 TO	3 710	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	Tarlo	-
Rea	D 10	delemente e que par				
ACT	10N	Special regularization	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	integeneralismoni		
ACT						
	<del>a decimi</del> o escalações se grá esqu	, <del></del>				

On behalf of the Government of Ontario, I am pleased to confirm that the Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport will continue to be a funding partner to your organization for the 2016-17 After School Program year.

Ontario's After School Program provides funding to help recreation service providers such as yours deliver quality programs for children and youth in targeted priority neighbourhoods across the province. These programs engage them in activities that will contribute to better overall health, self-esteem and wellbeing. They also contribute to the reduction of childhood obesity and poverty, increase physical literacy and fitness levels, increase skills and knowledge related to healthy food and life choices, and contribute to improved student achievement.

Thank you for your dedication to helping create opportunities for young Ontarians to learn and grow in safe, nurturing environments. The Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport is pleased to partner with your organization as we work together to foster healthier children and healthier communities in Ontario. This supports the Ontario government's mandate to provide all Ontarians with access to local and provincial programs that help them live healthier, more active lives.

Detailed information on your confirmed funding amount for the 2016-17 program year and other contract details such as reporting requirements will be communicated to you in a follow-up letter from Janet Gates, Director, Sport, Recreation and Community Program Division.

Congratulations and please accept my best wishes for a successful program.

All my best

Eleanor McMahon

Minister

c: Mr. Bryan Ozorio, Director, City Wide Services, Recreation Division, City of Hamilton